MINUTES OF PUPIL COUNCIL MEETING
30 October 2018
Minutes:
Mrs Cartwright
Present:
Reps from 3d, 4a, 4b, 4c, 4d, 5a, 5b, 5c, 5d, 6a, 6b, 6d, 7a, 7b, 7c
 
Welcome 
Lucy welcomed reps to the meeting and checked that everyone had been given a Pupil Council badge. 
Ideas for School Improvement
Reps were asked what could make the school better.

Suggestions included:-

· an upstairs water fountain – Mr McLachlan will check if this is possible

· more clubs including a chess club – Miss Dunn will be invited to a Council meeting to discuss clubs

· plastic recycling, including the dining hall – a staff member has been asked to monitor the plastic waste and report back to ERC, class Eco Reps could investigate this issue
· play equipment for the upper playground

· more than one stage able to use the Active Trail daily

· a hot vegetarian meal option every day and meat free days – this can be discussed with the Catering Manager
· a house system – Mrs McDonald will be invited to a Council meeting to talk about this

School Improvement Plan
Parents, staff and pupils are always given an opportunity to say what changes could be made to improve Carolside. This year, the Pupil Council can particularly help by giving opinions on both a House System and Learning & Teaching.
Reps agreed that a House System might encourage good behaviour and promote the school values. ‘Good to be Green’ is no longer in use so a house system might be a good alternative. Lucy will invite Mrs McDonald to attend a meeting to share some ideas and reps can then ask classmates for their views. The system will be set up to include pupil feedback.
Teachers give pupils experiences to help them learn and this year classes have chosen their own topics/contexts for learning. This should make learning more meaningful and enjoyable for children but it is important to check. Reps should ask classmates if they have noticed a difference since choosing their own contexts – what is good, bad or could be better.

Class Ideas and Suggestions
It was suggested that the back door of the MUGA could be left open to make it easier to retrieve balls – Mr Kerr will be able to answer this query.
Date of next meeting    Tuesday 13 November 2018, 1.05pm in the Digihub
